 Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Chapter Meeting –February 10, 2011 – American Legion Hut, Cameron 

Call to order – time 8:00 pm  



Attendance:  Phyllis Shuffield, Connie Roddy, Katherine Bedrich, Lucy Coward, Debbi Harris, Vivian Dixon, Kathleen Lester, Ann Collins, Janice Johnson, Cindy Bolch, Paula Engelhardt, Lolly Lewis, Sue Taylor, Don Travis, Cindy Travis, Sandra Dworaczyk, Donna Lewis, Cindy McDaniels, Gary McDaniels, Dorothy Mayer, Pat Holley.

Guests included our speaker, Clint Walker III; Bill Dixon, Jay Holley, Richard Johnson and Carolyn Dorner.  Welcome all!  

Secretary -  Paula Engelhardt – Get well card sent to Sandra O’Donnell who had knee replacement surgery.

Motion to accept January meeting minutes by Lucy Coward, seconded by Don Travis; motion carried. 

Treasurer report – Dorothy Mayer:  Chapter $4963.76

Nature Festival $2,658.02


          


  Bird Sanctuary $ 150.00
Advisors – Tim Siegmund and Jon Gersbach – not present.


Nature experiences to share – Paula attended a Bat Fest at Brushy Creek MUD in Round Rock on Saturday and was introduced to new cave to view bat emergences from; she plans to get a group to go to dinner and watch the bats fly when they return for the summer.  Donna has armadillos in abundance at her house and she got a great photo!  Debbi has a new baby calf (born last night – brrrr)!  Carolyn Dorner had a bobcat in her yard! Thanks for sharing everyone.
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2010-2011

Membership – Cindy Bolch – We have 50 members on our roster and 36 have paid their dues so far.  Get your dues to Dorothy please!!

Also, please get your background check forms to Cindy – everyone must fill a form out every year – it’s easy!  

Cindy is now sending Volunteer Guidelines information out with your hours reports.  If you have a NEW volunteer project you want to do, turn a form into Connie to get it approved.

Awards:  2010 Recertification:  Gary McDaniels.  2011 Recertifications (get the new horned lizard pin!):  Lucy Coward; Sue Taylor; Cindy Bolch; Katherine Bedrich.  250 and 500 hour milestone pins went to Phyllis Shuffield.  Congrats to all!!

Program – V.P. – Phyllis Shuffield – March 10 meeting at Sue Taylor’s house at 6:00 p.m.


April 14th – Hay Ride and meeting at Wayne Fisher’s at 10:00a.m.

Volunteer – Connie Roddy – not present for report.  Another highway clean-up coming up soon to get the other side of the highway.

Historian – Lucy Coward – ongoing work on scrapbook and clipping file continues. 

Host – Cindy McDaniels – thanks to all who brought food.  Feed the kitty please. 

Advanced Training –Melanie Reed – has come up with a new AT form for us to fill out.  Don will put forms on the website as they are completed so everyone can see what that particular AT involves and decide if they want to do it.  Look at our website calendar for upcoming training opportunities!!

Sandy Braswell’s workshops coming up.  Working on re-scheduling Dr. Packard’s watershed training.  Possible  Rainbow Soil training coming up.  Monday, April 25 – LeeAnn Linam will be here for horned lizard training; place TBA.

Communication – Don Travis – new chapter computer, projector, speakers and mouse were used tonight and worked beautifully.  Don’t forget to check out our website!  

Training – no Chair, no class scheduled for 2011.

Nature Festival – Sue Taylor and Donna Lewis – meeting February 17, 2011 –American Legion Hut at Wilson-Ledbetter Park – 5:00 scout the park; 6:00 meeting.  Cameron Zoo will be bringing live animals for the festival.  Bluebird Society is coming.  Brazos Valley Audubon society will also be at the festival.  

The Nature of Milam Co. project –Katherine Bedrich – ongoing. 

Activities:

1. Nature Festival 2012 – meeting Sunday Feb 13th; 3:00 pm at Paul Unger’s home –

cheese and wine tasting.  

2. Thursday February 24, 2011 – Play day at Wayne Fishers -1:00pm-??? -- Observing Nature.

3. Called Board meeting – Sunday March 6, 2011 –2:00-5:00pm at Melanie Reed’s.

Subject:  A.T. & Volunteer Programs.

INTEREST GROUPS 
Invasive Species   Insects
    Mammals

Photography

     Bats

Big Trees
     Birding
    Bryophytes

Horned Lizard

     Mussels

Wildflowers
     Amphibians    Native Plants    
Texas Seeds of Success    Fish
Announcements – Ann Collins – Hummingbird Roundup – if you want to do, get your address and $6 to Ann and she will send off to Mark Klym for your kit.  You get a hummer pin after you turn in your observations.

Next meeting – March 10, 2011 – Sue Taylor’s at 6 pm – Nature Festival is subject for the evening. 

Motion to adjourn: at 8:40 pm: by Sue Taylor, seconded by Debbi Harris; motion carried.

Honey Bee program by Clint Walker III of Walker Honey Farm, prior to the meeting was excellent and prompted lots of questions from the audience.

